3725 Cairnbrook Ct.
Columbia, SC 29210

The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Office of the Governor

1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, South Carolina 29201

January 20, 2016
Dear Governor Haley,

I write this letter to elicit your support in rectifying the flooding problems within the
Kinley Creek Watershed located in Lexington County. My property is situated in the
Pineglen community; the entire neighborhood along with Whitehall of which has been
substantially damaged due to flooding which occurred on October 4, 2015 and January 1,
2016.

I wish to be ensured that the recommendations stated in the current Kinley Creek
Watershed Study of August 2015, be taken seriously and persons in authority select and
implement the “best” recommendation(s). Apparently two prior studies of the Kinley
Creek Watershed have been conducted, but as acknowledged by Lexington County
Council at its meeting of January 12, 2016, no recommendations have ever been
implemented.

Please give your most urgent attention to this very serious matter. The recent flooding
within the Kinley Creek Watershed, located in District #2 has resulted in catastrophic
structural damages to our homes, as well as immeasurable emotional turmoil. Please help
us in ensuring actions will be taken to rectify the flooding issues. Two of the top three
recommendations from the study involves buying out and demolising homes along the
creek. If so, we wish to consider our property market value prior to the 10/04/15 flood.
Please keep me informed of your opinion and intention on this very serious and important
matter.

Sincerely,

Robert L. Bartlett
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